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Meeting Update

PLEASE NOTE!
The room we hold our monthly meeting in has changed!

We are now located in the southwest corner of the Recreation Center. Enter through the front doors
and turn left into the hallway past the first room. Continue all the way to the end of the hallway and

turn right. Our new meeting room is the last room on the left.

The December Monthly Event will held
at the Redwood Recreation Center!

Saturday December 16th, 2023
10:00 AM - Noon
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2023 Division Elections

The deadline for on-line voting ends soon!  
Midnight December 15, 2023

There are two ways to cast your ballot: Only one vote per NMRA# will count no matter which way
you use.

Voting On-line

Click on the link below and fill in the information on the survey.

CLICK HERE TO VOTE

The survey will be open until Midnight December 15, 2022.

Voting at the Division Event

Voting can done at the 10:00 AM meeting on December 16th at the December meeting which will be
held at Redwood Recreation Center on 3060 Lester Street
West Valley City, UT 84119.

Votes will be tallied at the Division Event on the 16th.

You can vote at the meeting but the preferred way is on-line at the link above. Only one
voting per NMRA# will count no matter which way is used.
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Learn Something New

Special Event
Presentation
"Potpourri” of electronic circuits and devices
Presented by Mike Dean

Mike's presentation will include Arduino based DCC command stations, auto-reversers, circuit
breakers, occupancy detectors, and frog juicers. He will also describe the power distribution,
occupancy detection and signaling system being used by the Wasatch N Scale club during train
shows.

Christmas Party
Presented by Northern Utah Division

In the spirit of the season, we would like everyone to bring a treat to share (dessert or meal-type
food) and a wrapped gift for the Gift Exchange. It can be something funny or even practical that you
no longer have need of. The gift should preferably be train-related but it doesn’t need to be. Let's
have some fun!

Presentation

Layout Water Effects
Presented by Blane Holbrook and Geoff Carter

Tips, tricks and techniques on creating creeks, rivers, waterfalls, ponds, and
lakes for your layout. Hip waders are optional!

Presentation

Mini-Dioramas
Presented by Kevin & Bekki Anderson

The Mini Diorama Circus is coming in February. For those who would like to
participate please contact us so that we have an accurate count of how many

diorama bases we will be needing. Call or text Kevin and Bekki Anderson at 801-842-7471 and let
us know your name and if you want a straight or curve diorama and we will add you to the list. We
need to know by January 2024. Build your own mini diorama and in March we will have a popular
vote contest with prizes for the best mini dioramas. Blank dioramas with track attached will be
available at the clinic during the February NMRA division meeting. Now’s your chance to try out
those techniques you’ve been wanting to learn.

Presentation

Steamtown National Historic Park
Presented by Phil Brueck

Steamtown National Historic Site is a railroad museum and heritage railroad
located on 62 acres in downtown Scranton, Pennsylvania, at the site of the former Scranton yards of
the Delaware, Lackawanna and Western Railroad (DL&W). Many locomotives and freight and
passenger cars are on display.

Presentation

N/A

Open for now. Please consider sharing your love of model railraoding!

Presentation

Custom Signal Systems
Presented by Richard Piccuilla

Your model railroad layout is custom-built. Your signals can be, too. Custom
Signal Systems has been manufacturing model railroad signals since 2006. Each signal is
assembled by hand to your specifications using custom-designed printed signal components
complemented with brass or photo-etched metal detail parts.
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

There’s so much more to this hobby than just “building
trains in your basement!” Among other things, I’ve been
working on a new Free-mo module. I know, I still have to
“finish” my other ones but I like having lots of projects
going on at once. Before getting the track down on the
new module, we had a little get together called
Thanksgiving Dinner. Hopefully you had a good time
and were able to reflect on things you are thankful for.
Besides my family, of course, I am thankful for all of you
for making this hobby so great!

Don’t forget to vote for Board positions. There was a special email sent 11/30 with bios and a link to
vote. You can also vote at the meeting. It’s great to see more options than in years past. Everyone
who is running would be great so make your vote count! After all, it is YOUR division!

Our meeting this month will include a fun clinic about electronics followed by food and fun! Bring
something to share that you enjoy eating and a present for the gift exchange. Even if you don’t bring
anything else, bring yourself! It will be fun to hang out and get to know each other better, that way
we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585 
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Presentation

Finding the Junction City
Presented by Ron Davies

We are lucky to have an "expert" on the history of the first transcontinental railroad in the United
States as a member of our division. Ron not only participates (in full costume) at Golden Spike
ceremony, but also models the Promontory area on his personal layout. He provided us with an
interesting and detailed story of the events that led up to the selecting of the "Junction City" between
the Central Pacific and Union Pacific railroads and the driving of the golden spike at Promontory
Summit, Utah on May 10, 1869. Ron regaled us with interesting and little-known facts about the
history of this event. He also informed us about the new Golden Spike monument that will be
installed at the park. Thank you for an informative and interesting presentation.

You can view past clinic information at the link below

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/
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Achievement Program

Congratulations to Bob for earning several more certificates! For the
Civil Certificate you need to build three different types of track work.
It used to be that you needed to get 87.5 points in merit award
evaluation. They changed it to a pass/fail option which makes more
sense because either the train (or track gauge) goes through or it
doesn’t. Even though it is now pass/fail you still get a merit award
certificate which is why there are three in the photo. These, along
with the rest of the requirements, Bob has earned the Civil
Certificate!

Bob is a great example of: someone who is working on their layout anyway, so read the
requirements for the Achievement Program, and with a little bit of extra work that he might not have
thought about, will expand his skill set, increase his modeling confidence, and eventually earn his
MMR. We have a few guys in our Division who are doing just that.

Keep up the good work. Keep sharing and learning from each other and that way we can enjoy the
journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Member Spotlight

Member Spotlight : Kris Kringle
By Lowel Didas

As a youngster, my parents had me playing with all kinds of wheeled
vehicles. As I grew older, my chores got more involved as Dad had
me training with our sleighs and our prime movers. After a few years
I got to help Dad with package delivery. I quickly learned to manage
delivery times. I really learned well how to keep our 9 prime movers
maintained and on time. Dad discovered a new manufacturer for
models and we taught our workers how to manufacturer in very large
quantities. Every season we got to build more. Our manufacturing
plant built 100’s and even 1000’s. I got to deliver them all.  Steam,
diesel, box, flat, hopper, gondola, stock, caboose, and passenger, we
delivered all kinds.  Well, just a couple more wheels.

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

UTA Tour

The Pizza Box group is inviting you to tour the UTA Frontrunner operations and
repair facility in North Salt Lake.

Individuals must sign up or they cannot attend. PERIOD. The facility gives us a
limited number of spaces we can fill. Please sign up indicating the number
attending including children. Roll will be taken at the facility.

UTA tour will be scheduled on signupgenius.com. Please use the link below.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409054BADA723A1FE3-46742651-utafrontrunner#/

Invitation order as follows:

1. NMRA members first
2. Pizza Box members
3. Social media release
4. Facebook and Instagram

Please note that it took only 14 hours to sell out the last time we had this tour. 
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Operating Sessions

Post Christmas Ops Session
By Geoffery Carter

Merry Christmas all! In the spirit of Christmas giving, I am once again opening my model railroad
empire and inviting children from ages 5 to 105 to come and see and operate my trains.

Each child operator (i.e. not an adult) must be accompanied and supervised by a parent or other
responsible adult.

Location: 1903 S 2065 W, Woods Cross, UT 84087
Phone: (801) 815-6028

Link here to sign up for one or more of the slots available.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0444A9A823A4F85-46773267-post#/
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UTOCO Tank Cars

The UTOCO tank cars are here!

UTOCO Tank Cars

The Northern Utah Division, National Model Railroad Association, is proud to offer a line of Utah Oil
Company (UTOCO) Tank Cars manufactured by InterMountain Railway Company in HO Scale. 
These highly detailed cars come with metal wheelsets and Kaydee Couplers.

If you remember, these unique historically relevant cars were to be offered as Convention Cars for
the 2019 NMRA National Convention in Salt Lake City, Utah.  However, due to hiccups in the
Chinese supply line at the time, we were not available at that time.

We have coordinated with the InterMountain Railway Company to produce these cars as a
fundraiser for our Division and offer them for sale at $50.00 for a single car, $45.00 for two cars, and
$40.00 for three or more cars.  Contact Geoff Carter at gkc4502192@gmail.com for more
information.

History

Utah Oil Company was incorporated on June 3, 1901, and was the first commercially successful
petroleum company in the state.  In 1917. Half interest in Utah Oil was bought by Midwest Refining
Co.  Standard Oil of Indiana took ownership of Midwest Oil in July 1921, including Midwest's half
ownership of Utah Oil Company (UTOCO). Standard later acquired 75 percent of Utah Oil, and in
the 1950s, that percentage was increased to 100 percent.  UTOCO relied upon crude oil delivered
by Union Pacific in tank cars until a pipeline was built between Salt Lake City and Wyoming oil fields
in 1939.  Utah Oil Company was owned as a subsidiary of Standard Oil of Indiana. In 1946 when the
parent company decided on a common logo, combining the oval shape from subsidiary AMOCO and
the torch from Indiana Standard. Utah Oil Refining became UTOCO.

UTOCO became a familiar brand of gasoline throughout Utah and Idaho, and later, in eastern
Nevada, western Wyoming, and eastern Oregon and Washington.

In late 1960, the parent company, also known as Indiana Standard, decided to tweak its marketing
strategy. The subsidiaries AMOCO and UTOCO became the American brand.  In 1974, the
American brand was changed to AMOCO.[1]

[1] https://utahrails.net/industries/oil.php
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Layout Tours

Looking for Layouts
Bob Connolly
Layout Tour Coordinator

Do you have a model railroad layout? Would you like to show off your
creation to other model railroad enthusiasts? I am looking for a few
layouts to be part of a tour, either in late January, or for future tours
in the Spring, Summer or Fall.

What types of layouts are we looking for? Almost any! If you can run a train on your layout, and can
talk to visitors, I can put your layout on a tour. Lots of scenery and being “fully complete” are NOT a
requirement. Regardless of state of completion of the layout, from “Plywood Pacific” to a museum
ready masterpiece, all layouts have something to offer. Some people like to see how the layout is
put together, and how you overcame any constraints in building your “empire”. Others like to admire
the scenery and, perhaps, some animation. Still others like to see the potential for operations, and
moving trains from here to there. Everyone likes to see a layout, talk to the owner about their vision,
and both see and celebrate the progress toward that dream layout.

If you have a layout, and a willingness to show it off to others, please contact me. I am sure we can
work out a place for the layout on a tour, either soon or in the future.

Bob Connolly
952-484-3587
connollyclan@frontier.com
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Division News Items

GET ONE BEFORE THEY'RE GONE!
We have a few unspoken for HO Scale 40' Bamberger Wood side boxcars from Accurail. You can
have one of your very own limited edition
boxcars for $45.00. If you buy more than
one you will pay only $40.00 for each car.
For those buying more than one, you will
get a decal sheet that allows you to
renumber the cars.

Drop a note to Geoff Carter
at gkc450219@gmail.com and he will bring
them to the next Norther Utah Division
Event. Credit card is preferred, but we will
take cash (exact change only).

This will be the last run of these local
railroad gems!

Great Train Show
Feb 10-11, 2024
Utah State Fairpark
155 North 1000 West
Salt Lake City, UT 84116
https://www.trainshow.com/

Hostlers Model Railroad 2024 Festival
March 1, 2 & 3, 2024
Ogden Union Station
25th Street and Wall Avenue
Friday 3pm - 8pm
Saturday 9am - 6pm
Sunday 9:30am - 3pm
https://www.hostlers.info/

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

A Christmas Train Story

A Christmas Train Story
By A.I.

Tom loved trains ever since he was a little boy. He would watch them
pass by his window, imagining where they were going and who was on
board. He would draw them in his notebooks, making up stories about
their adventures. He would beg his parents to take him to the train
station, where he would marvel at the different types and sizes of
locomotives.

But his greatest joy came on Christmas morning, when he was six years
old. He unwrapped a large box, and inside was a model train set. It had
a shiny red engine, a coal car, a passenger car, and a caboose. It also had tracks, a bridge, a
tunnel, and a station. Tom was over the moon. He hugged his parents and thanked them profusely.
He couldn't wait to set it up and play with it.

He spent hours in his room, arranging the tracks and the scenery, making sure everything was
perfect. He plugged in the transformer and turned on the switch. The train came to life, chugging
along the rails, whistling and puffing smoke. Tom watched it with delight, feeling like he was in
control of his own world.

He never got tired of his model train. He played with it every day, adding new pieces and
accessories. He learned about the history and mechanics of trains, reading books and magazines.
He joined a club of fellow enthusiasts, who shared tips and tricks. He entered competitions and won
prizes. He made friends and had fun.

As he grew older, his passion for trains never faded. He went to college and studied engineering,
hoping to work in the rail industry. He got a job as a designer, creating new and improved models.
He met a girl who loved trains as much as he did. They got married and had a son, whom they
named Thomas.

Tom wanted to pass on his love of trains to his son. He gave him his old model train set, which he
had kept in good condition. He taught him how to set it up and play with it. He told him stories and
facts about trains. He took him to the train station and the museum. He hoped that Thomas would
enjoy trains as much as he did.

He was not disappointed. Tom Jr. loved trains just like his father. He played with the model train set
every day, adding new pieces and accessories. He learned about the history and mechanics of
trains, reading books and magazines. He joined a club of fellow enthusiasts, who shared tips and
tricks. He entered competitions and won prizes. He made friends and had fun.

Tom was proud of his son. He saw himself in him, and he was happy. He felt like he had fulfilled his
purpose in life. He had given his son a gift that would last a lifetime. He had given him the gift of
trains.
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Region Polo Shirts

Rocky Mountain Region Polo Shirts
are now available!

You can order your very own polo shirt at this link: Daylight Sales

You can choose Cool Grey or Royal colors.
NMRA members can save 10% using the code: nmrax20

Besides clicking on the link you can just go to Daylight Sales.net, scroll down on the left to NMRA
then on the second page is the Rocky Mountain Region NMRA shirt.

It has the new logo designed by our own Rick Luther!
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of
them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your
club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO 100% NMRA club meets the second Saturday of each Month 10:00am - 11:00am (summer)
12:00pm - 4:00pm (remainder of year), at the 132 S 800 W SLC UT in the Sugar Space Arts. Contact Jon Thomas, Treasurer at
Thomas.JT@Yahoo.com for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/home.html

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

Midvale Model Railroad Club - The Midvale Model Railroad Club (formerly know as E Mo) is a free model railroad club meeting at the Midvale
Museum on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12 noon to 2:00 pm. We are building HO, HOm and HOe modules and set up on and off in the
Midvale Museum. We are located at 350 west Park Street off of Jefferson Street from Center Street in Midvale Utah. Contact Marty
@ https://www.facebook.com/EmoUtah

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street, Orem) at 7:00
pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. For more information contact Club Communication specialist Mike Nelson by email at:
i_m_loco@hotmail.com or 801-368-9132. Visit their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the
midst of the restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit
#85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key
feature is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale
locomotive to pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are 1st and 3rd Saturday of the Summer months. Contact Mike at
utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:   Blaine Holbrook
Treasurer: Neil Mahoney
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
Board of Director: George Bell

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Looking for a volunteer
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Looking for a volunteer
Layout Tours: Bob Connolly
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chair Person: Lowel Didas
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119
from 10:00 AM to Noon
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